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Scouting in Rusthall
1928
“If you make listening and observation your occupation, you will gain much more than you can by talk”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)

	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.

· Copies of the St Paul’s Parish Church Parish Magazine for this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can
The Rusthall Cub Pack is founded

Tuesday 8 May 1928
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	The first ever Rusthall Cub Pack was founded on Tuesday 8 May 1928.

That day, six young lads reported to Miss EF Brankston, keen to be Wolf Cubs.

By September their number had doubled to twelve.

Born in 1905, Miss Brankston led the Cub Pack for a remarkable 48 years, until her retirement as Cub Mistress in 1976. She then served the Group as President for 13 more years, until her death in 1989.




Our Annual Group Re-registration
The formation of the 2nd Rusthall Troop has yet to be corroborated by documentary evidence, but, from our examination of the Annual Group Re-registration of 30 September 1928, the 2nd Troop would appear to have been only short-lived, there then being only one Troop recorded.

The Form of Re-Registration dated 24 September 1928 was submitted to Imperial Headquarters by the Reverend FB Soady, who stated the Group to be comprised of :
	· Group Scoutmaster : Reverend FB Soady, “Ruxley”, Ashley Gardens

· Scoutmaster : Reverend FB Soady

· Cubmistress : Miss EF Brankston, “Telscombe”, Court Road

· Assistant Cubmistress : Miss JM Braybrooke, “Rydal”, Oakdale Road

· Assistant Rover Leader (on probation) : G Mitchell, “Stonehouse Cottage”, Langton

· 20 Boy Scouts

· 12 Wolf Cubs

· 5 Rover Scouts



Although this record shows there to have been five Rover Scouts in 1928, these were actually of an age group in later years to become known as Senior Scouts. This is borne out of there being no space to record the number of Senior Scouts on the 1928 Census. Towards the end of the First World War, Lord Baden-Powell had been concerned as to “how to retain the older Boy Scouts under good influences”, and how to accommodate boys who did not “discover Scouting until the age of 16 or 17 years and did not want to join a troop with much younger boys” – as a result, a Colonel Urick de Burgh was chosen to form the Rover Movement which came into being in 1918 – the name “Rover” was suggested by the Chief Scout as a more romantic alternative to “Senior Scout”.
Scout Movement Milestones - 1928
	January
	Introduction of the Group system.

	
	

	July
	21st Anniversary Reunion of Brownsea Island campers.

	
	


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page
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Miss Brankston
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